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FOOTHILLS HOMELESS COALITION
BALANCE OF STATE  CONTINUUM OF CARE MEETING MINUTES 
February 19, 2015
Meeting was held at Caldwell County Library, Room 3B, at 2 pm.  Present at this meeting were Sharon Poarch, Regional Lead, Tammy Gray with Smoky Mountain, Sabra Rock, new Executive Director of McDowell Mission Ministries in Marion, Stephanie Hoover with NCWorks and her co-worker located in the Caldwell NCWorks office, April Davis with Caldwell DSS and Leila McMichael, Volunteer working with Kwanzaa / Dulatown.

The minutes for the January meeting were not available for review at this meeting.  Minutes for both January meeting will be reviewed in March with the February meeting minutes.

Sabra Rock introduced herself and her background to the members present.  She takes the placed of Bill Warren, the former ED for McDowell Mission Ministries.  Sabra is retired from the Credit Union in Marion and has worked with Goodwill Industries in the past.  Sabra then asked for an explanation of what the FHC mission and purpose were, and information was shared with her.  Shared information about the grant approval process that is also assigned to the local COC.

The members present discussed the Coordinated Intake Plan as submitted to the state.  Asked what the next step is.  We will await the actual approval of our plan from BOS.  When that is received, we must put MOU(s) or one MOU and then train those who will be conducting the screenings.  
Point In Time data was discussed, and what those numbers represent.  Discussed the large number of Imminently Homeless individuals that were identified in Alexander County, and suggestion is that their local media attention to the PIT count generated the community interest and interaction with individual in that category.  The PIT count information from McDowell County has not yet been submitted to the coordinator.  Sabra will get those forms to us for inclusion.  

Discussion ensued about Rapid Rehousing Program and opportunities that our COC cold explore to posture us to be able to access those funds to benefits our communities.  

Agency Report from NCWorks and Stephanie Hoover included a group of Job Fairs opportunities coming up quickly. (Flyers to be scanned and shared with committee members.)  NCWorks has developed a Facebook Page for easy access to their services and opportunities through social media.  Stephanie also shared the flyer for the upcoming Veteran Stan Down event in Catawba County on April 24th  for veterans in the 12 county area including the three counties that make up our COC.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Next Meeting:  Thursday March 19th at Caldwell County Library at 2 pm.
